
 Operative Injured by Stihl Saw blade 

S
A

F
E

T
Y

 A
L

E
R

T
 

 

On the night of Monday 13th July 2015 an A-one+ Operative was struck on 
the chin by the blade of a cut off saw. The incident occurred on the M1 
Junction 25 s/b exit slip road at 22:55 hours during safety fence repairs. 
 
The operative was cutting through the joining plates of open box beam with 
a fibre blade driven by a TS 420 Petrol Stihl saw. As he completed the cut, 
it is believed that the box beam moved slightly to trap the blade. This 
caused the blade to kick back and start to fragment as it struck the 
operative on the chin, resulting in a 50mm laceration. 

         
 
This incident is being investigated. The interim actions must be taken. 
 

 Materials being cut must be secured to prevent the cut closing 
during and after cutting.  

 

 Operators must be trained in the use of abrasive wheels for 
mounting blades and in the use of the machine.  

 

 Correct PPE in accordance with RAMS and COSHH assessments 
must be worn.  
 

 Area 7 will be holding a Safety Stand down period to reinforce the 
above actions.  

  

SHE Advice: 
 

If you require any advice or guidance on any health and safety aspect associated 
with your work please do not hesitate to contact: 
Chris Wells                 Karl Auger              Clare Robinson                
SHE Manager            SHE Advisor           Asst. SHE Advisor.                 
07540701602            07920182010          07540701472          

Circulation: A-one+ IBMS All Areas  

Action: Deliver and record Briefing: 

Date of Issue: 15/07/2015 

 


